

Address:

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

Phone: (03) 9621 1697

# AEAS\_4-6 年级真题之四

**YEAR 4-6** 

Reading Text 1

Do you like video games? Lots of people do. There are many types of video games. Some people like action games. Other people like driving games. But the most popular game of all time is a puzzle game.

Tetris is a game about making lines. Blocks fall from the top of the screen. They fall one at a time. The player moves the blocks. Once the blocks hit the bottom, they are locked in place. Players try to make lines go across the screen with no gaps.

Complete lines disappear. This gives players more room. The blocks pile up during the game. The game ends when the blocks get to the top of the screen.

A man named Alexey made Tetris in 1984. All the pieces in Tetris have four blocks. The word "tetra" means four. Alexey named his game after tetra and tennis. He made Tetris while working at a science academy in Moscow. Moscow is in Russia.

Alexey made his game on a screen that only showed letters. He could not use blocks. The blocks were made out of letters in the first game of Tetris. Still, all Alexey's friends loved his game. It was easy to learn and fun to play.

Soon the game spread across the world. Itwas on every computer. It was in arcades. Itcame with every one of Nintendo's Game Boy. More than 100 million Game Boys were sold. Tetris was all over the place. Even today Tetris comes with many phones.

Dr. Richard Haier has studied Tetris players. He ran many tests. He found that playing Tetris boosts mental activity. Dr.Haier thinks Tetris is good for the brain. I agree with this finding. Now go and play some Tetris. It's just what the doctor ordered.

- 1. What is this article about?
- a. Video games b. Tetris
- c. Alexey d. Blocks

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

- 2. What is the goal of Tetris?
- a. To make tall piles of blocks b. To match the colors of blocks
- c. To make complete lines d. To get blocks to the top of the screen
- 3. After which is Tetris named?
- a. Fish b. The number ten
- c. Paris d. Tennis
- 4. Where was Alexey when he created Tetris?
- a. Paris b. Russia
- c. The United States of America d. Germany
- 5. What is the highest selling game of all time?
- a. A driving game b. Call of Duty
- c. Tetris d. An action game
- 6. Which event happened first?
- a. Tetris was played with letters instead of blocks
- b. Tetris was released on the phone
- c. Tetris was released in the arcade
- d. Tetris was brought to the Game Boy
- 7. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
- a. To persuade readers to play Tetris
- b. To explain how Tetris is played
- c. To describe different types of games
- d. To compare Tetris to other puzzle games
- 8. According to Dr. Richard Haier, which is true about Tetris?
- a. Tetris lowers blood pressure
- b. Tetris increases physical strength
- c. Tetris boosts mental activity
- d. Tetris has no positive side effects
- 9. What happens to a block that hits the bottom and does not form a complete line in Tetris?
- a. It disappears and reappears at the top. b. It is locked in place.
- c. The player moves the block. d. It gives the player more room.



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

- 10. Why did the first game of Tetris use letters instead of blocks?
- a. Alexey did not think to use blocks
- b. Alexey thought letters were more fun
- c. Alexey's screen could only show letters
- d. Alexey wanted to teach people to read

The word 11_	means	the block h	as four piec	es. It was	named after	a sport	which is
12							

Reading Text 2 Metal Detectors

Have you ever been to the beach? Did you see a man with a headset pointing a long pole at the ground? If so you might have seen a person using a metal detector. People use these devices to find metal.

Metal detectors make magnetic waves. These waves go through the ground. The waves change when they hit metal. Then the device beeps. This lets the person with the device know that metal is close.

The first metal detectors were meant to help miners. They were big. They cost a lot of money. They used a lot of power. And worst of all, they didn't work well. People kept trying to make them better.

Metal detectors got smaller. Now they are light and cheap. They also work better. That is why people bring them to the beach. They can look for rings in the water. They can look for phones in the sand. Metal detectors help them find these things. They usually just find junk though.

Metal detectors also protect people. They help to keep guns out of some places. They are in airports. They are in courthouses. Some schools use them. They help guards look for weapons. Guards use special wands to find metal on a person.

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

These devices save lives in other ways too. During wars, people plant bombs in the ground. When the war ends, they don't clean up their messes. This is unsafe for the people who live in those places. Others use metal detectors to find bombs. They remove them and help the people.

These devices also make clothes safer. It sounds funny, but it's true. Most clothes are made in big factories. There are lots of needles in these places. Needles break from time to time. They get stuck in the clothes.

They would poke people trying them on. They don't though. That's because our clothes are scanned for metal. Isn't that nice? Let's hear it for metal detectors. They make the world a safer place.

- 13. Which was not one of the problems with the first metal detectors?
- a. They were too big. b. They were too expensive.
- c. They didn't work well. d. They were unsafe.
- 14. Which best describes the main idea of the second paragraph?
- a. It describes the sounds of a metal detector. b. It explains how metal detectors work.
- c. It warns about the effects of metal detectors. d. It explains how magnetic waves move.
- 15. How do metal detectors make clothing safer?
- a. Metal detectors make sure factory machines are working the right way.
- b. Metal detectors make sure workers don't bring weapons into factories.
- c. Metal detectors make sure that broken needles don't get into clothing.
- d. Metal detectors help people recover lost clothing at the beach.
- 16. Why were metal detectors first used?
- a. To help miners b. To help security guards
- c. To help doctors d. To help soldiers
- 17. According to the text, metal detectors have been used in all of the following except which?
- a. schools b. churches
- c. courthouses d. airports
- 18. How do metal detectors help soldiers?
- a. They warn soldiers when bullets are coming. b. They help soldiers find hidden bombs.
- c. They find weaknesses in their armor. d. They create a relaxing beeping noise.

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

- 19. Why do people bring metal detectors to the beach?
- a. Metal detectors help people keep the sand clean and safe.
- b. Metal detectors look cool.
- c. Metal detectors help people find valuable items.
- d. Metal detectors help guards keep weapons away from the beach.
- 20. Which happens first?
- a. The metal detector beeps alarmingly.
- b. The magnetic waves hit metal and change.
- c. The magnetic waves go through the ground.
- d. The metal detector creates magnetic waves.
- 9. How did metal detectors get better over time?
- a. They became cheaper. b. They became lighter.
- c. They began working better d. All of these
- 21. Which title would best describe the purpose of this text?
- a. A Day at the Beach: Using Your Metal Detector to Find Things
- b. Metal Detectors: a Complete the Story of Their Invention
- c. Magnetism and More: How a Metal Detector Works
- d. Metal Detectors: What They Do and How We Use Them

Metal detectors got smaller,22	and 23	They also work	better. The	y can look for
24in the water and 25	in the sand. Ho	wever, usually i	netal detect	ors just find
26			<b>\</b>	
We also use metal detectors for ou	r clothes, to check :	staff like 27	, which a	re easily get
stuck in the clothes. During wars, p	eople plant 28	in the grour	nd. Metal de	tectors are used
to clean up the 29 The dev	ice help people to r	make the world	a 30	place.
				0
Vocabulary Test				
Part 1 Word Meanings				

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

A.Valet 1 personal attendant

B Valley 2 hill

C Value 3 A steering circular device

D Wheel

E Machine

A Mechanism

B Maintenance 1 control of power
C Moonlight 2 greater in number
D Major 3 keep functioning

E Mountain

A Athlete

B Spare

C Credit 1 above necessary

D Society 2 participants of sports

E Space 3 to acknowledge

A Leisure

B Length 1 free time

C Loan 2 a sum of money

D Latter 3 A frame of metal/wood

E Ladder

A Erupt

B Reflect 1 put to a location
C Position 2 to take place
D Direct 3 to express

E Occur

A Privacy

B Analysis

C Attempt 1 not seen by others
D Affection 2 a feeling of love

E Partition 3 to try

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

### Part 2 Words in Context

16. We are t	part in a school competition next weekend.
17. Have you t	your temperature?
18. The boys enjoyed t	in the park yesterday.
19. Nobody is s	when or where the game began.
20. You'd better bring your s	We are going to do some swimming.
21. I have .s	in the swimming pool many times.
22.When people play v	, they throw the ball in the air and hit it over a high net.
23. If you are l, we won't v	wait for you.
24.This sentence is too diffict	ılt for me to u
25. He is wearing a school u_	today.
26 I went to bed late last i	night No w you look tired this morning.
27.We have been there alread	dy, but we haven't been anywhere else y
28. Help y to	o some chicken, children.
29 We had a w	time in the park yesterday.
30. He made a chair with son	ne pieces of w

Part 3 Spelling

Questions 31 to 50

All your answers should be written on the Answer Sheet.

In each of the following sentences(31 to 50), one word is not spelled correctly. Write the correct spelling on your Answer Sheet.

- 31. The student couldn't understand what the teacher was trying to explane.
- 32. A person of 18 should stop dependent on his parents.
- 33. There is virtualy no exception to this grammar rule.
- 34. General Brown was older than any other officer in his regiment, but he was unwilling to retire from military sevice.
- 35. The lost car of the Lees was found abandned in the woods off the highway.
- 36. I'd just assum you didn't speak rudely to her.
- 37. we cannot tolerante this disloyalty.
- 38. The fact that the cariagge was warm sent him to sleep.
- 39. My English teacher is extremely strict about grammar. I dare not talk with him unless I get every grammatical point staight in my mind.
- 40. There are many students demended by their parents to learn something else useful in the modern society.



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

- 41. During the 1960's, the trad between the two countries reached its highest point.
- A. B. It was in the 1960's C. That it was in the 1960's D. It was the 1960's
- 42. Weather permits, the picnic will be held as schedled.
- 43. The large houses are being painted at a great expence
- 44. Now that we've identifyed the problem, we must decide on an appropriate course of action.
- 45. We attended a demonstration of the new manufacturing prosess.
- 46. It never past my mind that he might refuse the request.
- 47. People become less receptive to new ideas as they grow elder.
- 48. Is he really competent to judge a brass band concest?
- 49. The new airport will be accessable from all directions.
- 50. The team's recent wins have now qualitified them for the semi-finals.

## LISTENING

TEXT 1 QUESTION 1-14

Put the events from the story below in the correct order.

- 1. A Sarah says she is worried about not finding a flat
- 2. B Magda complains about the UK job market
- 3. C Fadi offers to accompany Sarah to his cousin's flat
- 4. D Fadi arrives at the caf é
- 5. E Fadi phones his cousin
- 6. F Johnny asks Magda if she wants to stay in London

Complete the sentences with 'so' or 'such'.

7 It's ..... easy just to pop in.

A So B such

8. You sell ..... special things.

A So B such

Type one of the words from the box into the gaps to complete the sentences.. One of the words is used two times.

by drop in so up

Tom just popped 9 ...... to the café. I dropped 10 ...... to see what was happening! I guess .11.....! Please, let it 12.....!! I don't want to talk about it. What's .13............? You look sad. Cheer 14......; it'll be alright.

# 地址: Exchange Tower,Suite 1011,530 Little

Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

TEXT 2 QUESTION 15-23

Find the opposites of the following words in the audio script.
15 Dark
16 Cheap
17 Polite
18 wrong

True or false

Read the sentences and decide if they are true or false.

- 18. Sarah is going to move into Fadi's flat.
- 19. Harry and Johnny are working for the same company.
- 20. Magda thinks it is a good idea for friends to work together.
- 21. Johnny is optimistic about his future.
- 22. Magda has an interview at Johnny's company.
- 23. Johnny is playing football later.

# TEXT 3 QUESTION 25-30

Read the beginnings of the sentences and choose the right way to finish them.

- 25. Johnny injured his leg...
- a. playing football.
- b. falling over.
- c. in the pub.
- 26. Johnny thinks Magda should...
- a. wear a dress.
- b. wear trousers and a jacket.
- c. wear a skirt and a jacket.
- 27. Sarah thinks it is important for Magda....
- a. not to look too formal.
- b. to look formal.
- c. to dress casually.
- 28 Johnny thinks it is important for Magda...
- a. to avoid looking her interviewers

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

in the eyes.

b. to stare at her interviewers.

c. to look her interviewers in the eyes.

29. Sarah and Johnny agree that it is...

a. important to ask one or two questions.

b. important to ask a lot of questions.

c. important not to ask any questions.

30. So much advice is...

a. helping Magda.

b. making Magda nervous.

c. confusing Magda.

Writing Task

Describe one thing you want to do by the time you leave 9th grade

-What would you do?

-What are the possible problems you will encounter

-Describe how are you going to solve these problems

You must write more than 150 words

You will be assessed on:

The accuracy of your language.
Your use of vocabulary
The content and organization of your text.

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站 www.globalielts.com.au

Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

SPEAKING TASKS

PART 2 - PICTURE TASK 3-4 mins

You will be given a picture like this:



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000



The following questions are the kinds of questions that you might be asked:

Birthday party
Have you had your own birthday party?
Where did you have this party
How did you prepare for this party
Did you parents help?
How big was the party, how many people did you invite
Did you enjoy this party?
PART 3 - MONOLOGUE 4-5 MINS

You will be given a topic card:



Prepare for two minutes and talk for one minute about your teachers Do you have a favorite teacher

更多内容请访问澳洲墨尔本游洋教育网站 www.globalielts.com.au



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

Who is she/he

What subject does she/he teach

What makes he/she different from all the other teachers

Follow-up questions:

Do you think teachers are important?

Describe the funniest thing ever happened with one of your teacher

What do you think teachers should do, if a student did not make a effort to learn?

Would you choose to become a teacher someday in the future?

Tell me about your plan if you switch places with your English teacher.



Exchange Tower, Suite 1011,530 Little Collins St. Melbourne, 3000

# LISTENING

1D,2 A,3 E, 4F, 5B, 6C 7.A 8.B 9 in;.10 by; 11. so; 12 drop; 13. up;14. Up 15 light 16 expensive 17 rude 18 right 19 False 20 True 21 False 22 True 23 False 24 True 25 b; 26 c; 27 a; 28 c; 29 a;30 b

# READING KEYS

1B 2C 3D 4B 5C 6A 7C 8B 9C 10B 11 tera 12tennis 13D 14B 15C 16A 17B 18B 19C 20D 21D 22 light 23 cheap 24rings 25 phones 26 junk 27 needles 28bombs 29messes 30safer

Vocabulary Keys

ABD ADB BAC ACE CEB ADC

16.taking 17 taken 18 themselves 19.sure 20. Swimsuite 21. swam 22 volleyball 23 late 24. Understand 25 uniform 26.wonder 27 yet 28 yourselves 29 wonderful 30.wood 31. Explain 32 dependence 33.vitutrally 34. Service 35.abandoned 36 assume 37. Tolerate 38 carriage 39. Straight 40 demanded 41. Trade 42. Scheduled 43 expense 44 identified 45. Process 46. 47 older 48 contest 49 accessible 50 qualified